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Term 4 Week 3                                                    23rd October 2015 

 

This Sunday is the Thirtieth Sunday in 

Ordinary Time ï Year B 
The Gospel reading for this Sunday is from Mark 

10:46-52  

                 Master, grant that I may see. 

 

As Jesus left Jericho with his disciples and a large 

crowd, Bartimaeus (that is, the son of Timaeus), a 

blind beggar, was sitting at the side of the road. 

When he heard that it was Jesus of  Nazareth, he 

began to shout and to say, óSon of David, Jesus, have 

pity on me.ô And many of them scolded him and told 

him to keep quiet, but he only shouted all the louder, 

óSon of David, have pity on me.ô Jesus stopped and 

said, óCall him here.ô So they called the blind man. 

óCourage,ô they said óget up; he is calling you.ô So 

throwing off his cloak, he jumped up and went to 

Jesus. Then Jesus spoke, óWhat do you want me to 

do for you?ô óRabbuni,ô the blind man said to him 

óMaster, let me see again.ô Jesus said to him, óGo; 

your faith has saved you.ô And immediately his sight 

returned and he followed him along the road. 

 

Almighty ever-living God, 

increase our faith, hope and charity, 

and make us love what you command, 

so that we may merit what you promise. 

Amen. 
(Ref: Liturgyhelp.com) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OLOL  

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

 Thank You 

Last Wednesday was 

crazy sock day to raise  

funds for Catholic  

Mission.  

Thank you to all the  

students and their  

families for your  

donations.  We raised a 

grand total of $401 !!! 

Bathurst Excursion  
 

 

Congratulations to all our Year 5 students 

on their trip to the Bathurst goldfields.  It 

is always pleasing to hear such positive 

reports about behaviour and conduct when 

students are representing our school.  I am 

sure you all enjoyed the experience.   

 

Thank you also to the teachers and parents 

who accompanied the children.  Your help 

is very much appreciated. 
 

 

Kindergarten 2016 Orientation Morning 

Parents are reminded that the next orientation 

morning will take place on Tuesday, 24th  

November from 9.30am till 11.00am.  

CŀƳƛƭȅκtŀǊƛǎƘ aŀǎǎ  
Our first Family/Parish Mass for this term will 

be celebrated on Sunday 25th October, at 

9.30am. All families, especially Year 2, are 

welcome. Mass will be followed by morning tea 

in the Parish House.  

LOCK DOWN/EVACUATION DRILL 
 

This week we conducted our regular lockdown/lockout 

and evacuation drills. 

Congratulations to all the children who  acted so  

sensibly during the practice. 

http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Jericho.mp3
http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Bartimaeus.mp3
http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Timaeus.mp3
http://liturgyhelp.com.au/resource_file/wav/Nazareth.mp3


Families Leaving OLOL in 2015 

In order to plan for next year, would you please 

notify the school and complete a leaving form if your 

child does not require a place for 2016. New families 

coming into the area are currently seeking to enrol at 

OLOL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL EVENTS 

October 

Sun 25th 

 

Year 2 Parish Family Mass 9.30am 

Tues 27th 2.20pm Kð6 Assembly 

Year 4  

Fri 30th Gymnastics Gala Day 

  

November 

Sun 1st 

All Saints Day 

Mon 2nd All Souls Day 

Tues 3rd 4D Reconciliation  

Thur 5th Years 3 & 4 Mass 9.15am 

Priest visit Year 2 

Band concert Yrs. 2-5 

Tues 10th 5C Reconciliation 

Year 4 Powerhouse Museum 

Excursion 

Wed 11th Remembrance Day Ceremony 11am 

Thurs 12th Year 2 Mass 9.15am 

Priest visit Yr. 3 

Sun 15th Year 3 Parish Family Mass 9.30am 

Mon 16th Kinder 2016 screening 

Tues 17/11 5P Reconciliation 

Kinder 2016 screening 

P&F AGM Meeting 

Wed 18/11 Kinder 2016 Screening 

Thurs 19/11 9.15am Mass Kinder & Yr. 1 

Priest Class visit Yr. 4 

 
 
 

    ROCK 
     

    NIGHT  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are looking forward to the Rock Night on the 
7th November, just over two weeks to go! 

 

As a reminder, RSVP's and monies are due next 
Thursday 29th October (sorry no RSVPs' can be 
accepted after this time) 

If you would like to attend, but do not have a full 
table, no worries, we can combine tables and what 
a great way to meet new people. 

 

Event information below: 

 

"The OLOL Social and Fundraising committee  
invite you to this year's parent social event". 
 

Date: Saturday 7th November (6pm - 11pm)  
Theme: "Rock through the Ages"  
Location: Northmead Bowling Club  
 
Come along and join us for a meal and be  
entertained by a live band as "Rock through the 
Ages".  
 
For more information please contact Joanne 
McGirr on 0419 177 312.  
 

 

DID YOU LOSE YOUR GLASSES? 
 

A PAIR OF GLASSES WAS FOUND AT OUR 

SCHOOL FETEéé. IF YOURS, PLEASE 

CONTACT THE SCHOOL OFFICE 



 
wŜƭƛƎƛƻǳǎ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ 

 

This term Kindergarten has been learning about ôMissionõ, as October is 

World Mission month. In class, students have been learning about the  

difference between needs and wants and discussing the basic needs of  

survival.  
 

On Wednesday 21st  October, Kindergarten along with the rest of Our Lady 

of Lourdes students got involved in Crazy Sock Day by wearing some 

brightly coloured socks. Through participating in Crazy Sock Day the  

Kindergarten students were able to donate to a very worthy cause and 

reach out to help those children in Madagascar who live without basic 

needs such as clean water.  
 

This week we also had a special class visit from Father Giovani. We dis-

cussed everything we have learnt about Mission over the past 3 weeks. We 

also spoke about the two scripture passages we have been reading in class 

Jesus blesses the Little Children  (Mark 10:13 -16) and The Wedding Feast 
of 
Ca-
na 



Sporting News 

 
Gymnastics Competition 
On Friday, 30th November, twenty three students will represent our school at the Diocesan Gymnastics Com-

petition at St Andrews Primary School, Marayong. Miss Boulos, Mrs Barber and Mrs Fox have been preparing 

the children in the following areas: 

* FLOOR 

* MINI TRAM 

* SHORT VAULT (60cm) 

* STATIC SERIES 

These children have given up their lunch times over the past few weeks to practise for this event. We wish 

them all the best going into competition. Make sure your dismounts are perfect!  

 

NSWPSSA Athletics Championships  
On the 14

th
 -15

th
 October, Finn Watkins, Joshua Pozzolungo and Amelia Polley represented the 

MacKillop Team at the NSWPSSA Athletics Championships. All three of them 
did an outstanding job in each of their track and field events. Be-low are their 
results in each of their events: 
Finn Watkins  
11 Year Boys 100m ï 5

th
 out of 41 

11 Year Boys 200m ï 6
th
 out of 41 

Joshua Pozzolungo 
9 Year Boys 100m ï 14

th
 out of 41 

Junior Boys Long Jump ï 9
th
 out of 41 

Amelia Polley 
Junior Girls Long Jump ï 7

th
 out of 41  

Just quietly, we may have future Olympians in our midst. 
 
 

Swimming Lessons ï Years Kindergarten to Four 
At the end of last week, a note went home to all students in Years Kindergarten to Four regarding the Swim 

and Survive program that is taking place at Coulter Swimming Centre. This program will take place every day 

for all grades involved from Monday, 30th November to Friday, 11th December. If you have not received a note 

regarding this event, spare forms can be collected from the school office. 

Another note will be sent out closer to the starting date of the program, reminding children what to wear and 

bring each day for the swimming program.  

If you have any questions regarding the program, please feel free to contact Mrs Drumond at the school.  

 

 

Extra-Curricular Activities ï AFL Years K-6 
The AFL is hosting a 4 week after-school AFL program for Our Lady of Lourdes students in Years K-6 on 

Fridays starting in Week 7. The program is completely optional for children/parents to participate in and is 

designed to give students a taste of AFL and then provide them with the information necessary to join their 

local club for further involvement in AFL.  

The sessions will run from 3:25 to 4:25pm at either Yattenden oval (if available) or on our school grounds. 

The sessions involve various skill games and activities deriving from a number of sports and the children will 

participate in age appropriate groups. 

The AFL will provide free 30min sessions for K-2 classes during Week 6 in school time to show students the 

type of games/activities involved in the program. The students are then given their invitation and instructions 

regarding how to register online. 

For Years 3 to 6, the AFL will briefly talk at an assembly about the program. Invitations (including instruc-

tions on how to register) are distributed to students at this time. 

 

 



 

Representative Sportsð2016 Year 5 and 6 Students 

In Week One of this term, a note went home to all the current Year 4 and 5 students regarding registering an 

ñexpression of interestò for trialling for representative sports in 2016. 

It is important to note that these trials are generally for children who display above average ability and/or 

representative experience in their chosen sport.  While teams are open in age it is strongly recommended 

that only children of a representative standard in Years 5 and 6 in 2016 be invited to attend. 
 

Please be aware that registering an expressions of interest for Basketball, Cricket, Softball and Tennis all 

CLOSE on Friday, 30th October, 2015.  

All other registrations will still be open until the 5th February, 2016.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Representative Sport ï Success Story 

A HUGE congratulations to our very own OLOL sporting star Finn Watkins who has made the 

NSW State Touch Team. Finn originally signed up for representative sport in a few areas but was 

outstandingly successful in Touch.  

Finn is signed up to play at the PSSA Touch Tournament over in Adelaide next month. At the  

tournament, he and his team will compete against other state teams from around the country.  

As you can imagine, competing at this level of sport and travelling expenses can become quite  

costly. Therefore, Finn will be selling raffle tickets between 3:00-3:30pm in the piazza area during 

Weeks 4 & 5 to raise money for his tournament journey.   

As an OLOL community, letôs support Finn achieve his dreams!  

WESTERN SYDNEY UNIVERSITY 
SCHOOL OF COMPUTING, ENGINEERING AND MATHEMATICS 
  
 

PENRITH OBSERVATORY ASTRONOMY NIGHT  
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ом hŎǘƻōŜǊ ς уΦлл ǇƳ ς млΦлл  ǇƳ 
  
All Hallows Eve: Halloween in the Stars, legends of ghosts past - Many ancient stories 
and myths involve the stars in our sky, these patterns were watched by our ancestors and 
one in particular led to the starting of the Witches' Sabbath. We investigate the stars and the stories 
behind what we know today as Halloween. Many of these come from Celtic roots, the Celts 
marked the stars of the Pleiades and when they reached their highest point it was thought the bound-
ary between the living world and the deceased could be crossed.    
The evening will also include a 3D astronomy movie, a tour of the dome area and an opportunity to 
view the night sky through the observatory's telescopes. 
Fun for young and old alike. The first 50 paying people to show up in costume will receive a 
free Family Pass valid for 1 year.  
  
Cost:                                                       Astronomy Nights:  $18 adult, $12 child/concession and $50 
                                                                Workshops:              $15 per child/adult 
Bookings are essential:                        Book and pay online: westernsydney.edu.au/observatory, Whatôs On 

Contact:                                                 Tel: (02)4736 0135   Email:  r.mccourt@westernsydney.edu.au 

                                                                 

http://www.uws.edu.au/observatory
mailto:r.mccourt@westernsydney.edu.au


Year Five 

Bathurst Trip 
On the 15th and 16th of October, Year Five went on an excursion to Bathurst and Hill End. We had a great 

time and wish we could go there again. 

 

On day one, 5C and 5P were at school bright and early to start off our long journey to Hill End. After a lengthy 

trip we finally arrived at Hill End where we got the chance to pan for gold. Some of us were lucky and found a 

few specks of our fortune - Eureka! Then we travelled to an historic village where we got into groups and  

received a worksheet which we then had to answer as we walked through the village. Our next mini adventure 

was at Bald Hill or Born Loser Mine. There we got to walk through the mine and discover what a real mine 

looks like. At the end of the mine we had the choice to climb up the mine shaft or walk back out - personally, I 

am a bit of a chicken, so I just walked back out! (Isabella) Then we devoured our delicious food and proceeded 

to the Gold Panner Motor Inn where we stayed the night to sleep. 

 

On day two, we woke up when the sun woke up so we could eat breakfast and get organized for the long day 

ahead of us. Year Five then ventured up Mount Panorama where we then went to the Bathurst Goldfields. Our 

tour guide, John, took us on a walkabout through the Bathurst Goldfields Museum. I found it very interesting 

how many different ways the miners used to find gold (Amelia). Next, John took us out to see all different ma-

chinery that was used on the goldfields in the 1800ôs. After John had showed us the awesome tools, we  

ravelled back in time with John and his ówifeô Molly to the 1800ôs. They chatted to us about what life was like 

on the goldfields and we played lots of traditional games and got to cook damper in the fire and most people 

loved it! Our final stop for the excursion was the souvenir store where we bought some excellent goodies 

(according to Amelia). With a long ride home, we made it back to school safely.  Although we enjoyed our 

overnight trip at Bathurst, all good things must come to an end. 

 
By Amelia Polley (5P) and Isabella Kulper (5C) 

 

 

 

 

 






